
Lexington Traditional SBDM Meeting Minutes 
October 20, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by L. Caudill. In attendance were the following via zoom 
due to COVID-19:  

 

SBDM Agenda was reviewed and approved by T. Sanford with a second from S. Kelly. Minutes with 
corrections were reviewed and approved with a motion from T. Sanford and a second form S. Kelly.  
 
L. Caudill presented the Hybrid plan review with the committee. Below are questions that were asked during 
the review. 

- T. Sanford - How will we know if a student has medical exemption? Students will have to have an 
actual medical statement from a health care provider.  

- T. Sanford - How will teachers know who has medical exemption? As soon as school gets medical 
exemption on a student, that information will be passed onto that student’s team and counselor. L. 
Caudill has also asked the district if there will be a parent note to be sent home to parents with students 
in the same class of a student with exemption. No response as of yet. 

- T. Sanford - Do we have back-up people in place to cover in case a teacher can not come back into the 
building? At this time, we do not have contingencies for supervision duties at this time. L. Caudill will 
make a note to come up with contingencies for locations.  

- T. Sanford - Is our school day going to be back the same way? District will add 10 minutes to the school 
day. It will be a staggered start in order to alternate our transitions. 

- T. Sanford - Clarification of new bus loop? We want to dismiss the buses one at a time in order to 
stagger students as they enter the building. We don’t want a long line outside in case of the weather.  

- L. Martin - There is a 20 minute gap from walkers and car riders. Where do students go while waiting to 
enter the building? Teachers will be at their posts at 8:25. Walkers and car riders will line up on red dots 
that are placed outside along the sidewalk for social distancing and wait for their turn to enter the 
building.  

- T. Sanford - Cleaning of the classroom space, are teachers supposed to bring their own cleaning 
supplies? All cleaning supplies will be provided by the district. We do have an order placed. Teachers 
are asked to clean in between. Custodians and staff will assist in cleaning throughout the school day.  

- T. Sanford - Does our clinic provide COVID tests? Yes, you have to be symptomatic in order to receive. 
- S. Kelly - Will our onsite nurse still be coming out to check the kids? We have to get parent consent 

from all of our families so they will be able to go to the clinic. Our goal is to get 100% student consent. 
Any minor will be handled by office staff. 

- T. Sanford - How many students are allowed in a classroom at a time? There is no recommendation at 
this time like it is for targeted classrooms. Students will be split into 2 Cohorts. 

- L. Patton - How will the split affect the classrooms? (Classroom size vs. room size) L. Caudill is 
scheduled to meet with counselors tomorrow to look at student schedules. Answer to come soon. 

- S Kelly - With student meals being delivered to the classrooms, will students with allergies be taken into 
account? Yes 

 

X Larry Caudill X Shelby Kelly 

X Lance Patton X Lea Martin 

X Traci Sanford  Monet Evans 



SBDM Committee went into closed session with a motion from T. Sanford and a second from S. Kelly at 6:44 
pm. Committee returned from the closed session with a motion from T. Sanford and a second from S. Kelly at 
6:49 pm. 
 
L. Caudill reviewed the writing policy with the committee. Writing policy will be updated as Reviewed October 
2020. L Caudill also reviewed the Consensus and Voting Rules Policy with the committee. This policy will also 
be updated as Reviewed October 2020 along with the correct date this policy was reviewed back in the Spring. 
There was no discussion. 
 
Meeting was adjourned with a motion from T. Sanford and a second from L. Patton at 6:58 pm. 
 


